
TITP  2015:  Backstage  Chat
from the bands

Hector Bizerk’s headling slot at the BBC Introducing
Stage.

It is always an action-packed day at T in the Park, with the
stage splits providing a last-minute decision on who to see.

Fortunately, thanks to T in the Park, we can bring you who
said what during their appearance at the festival.

RUDIMENTAL
Piers Agget (keyboards): “We did T in the Park the last two years – the King Tut’s
Tent and the NME Stage. And this year we’re doing the Main Stage. Our progression’s
been amazing in Scotland. And this site looks great – I’ve always loved to explore
the Scottish countryside, cause it’s beautiful around here.”
 
Amir Amor (keyboards): “There are so many different levels of music here – bands who
are just starting, all the way through to bands that have been around for years and
years.”
 
Kesi Dryden (drummer): “The first year we played T was probably the loudest crowd
we’ve ever played to. The sound was right in your face. The decibel meter went to
112. And as a band we only get to 108, so that tells you how loud the audience
were.”
 
Piers: “And then the second year we came we met Will Smith. We always relished the
idea of festival shows; we always really believed in live dance music. That was
something true to our hearts. And that’s spiralled into a show that we’re really,
really proud of.”
  
THE CRIBS
Gary Jarman (singer): “This is our sixth time at T in the Park. When we first
started playing Scotland, the guy who booked us said we were almost like a Scottish
band. And there’s nothing more flattering to us than that. We did feel like we got
embraced by people in Scotland.”
 
Ross Jarman (drummer): “Earlier as well.”
 
Gary: “So it’s always a real thrill to come to T in the Park and feel embraced. It’s
like a homecoming of sorts. I think we’ve just got a strong connection to Scotland.
And this new site is fantastic.”
 
Ross: “I like all the trees backstage. ’Cause sometimes at festivals you feel like
you’re just in a flat field. But this is really scenic.
 
Gary: “The thing is, T in the Park is more about the audience than it is about the
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site. The site is definitely cool, but what makes T in the Parkdistinctive is the
people that come here and the vibe. It’s all about the crowd in Scotland.”
 
THE WOMBATS
Tord Knudsen (bass): “It was amazing today. We haven’t played T since 2008. But that
year we did 270 gigs so I can’t really remember T! That was obviously on the old
site, but this is a lot nicer. It really reminds me of Norway, where I’m from, with
all these pine trees. It feels homely to me. And it’s wonderful to be playing in the
woods.
 
“The sun came out just as we played, and the vibe off the audience was fantastic.
The Scottish crowds are always really up for it – friendly and full of positive
energy, from the word go. It just makes it so much easier for us on stage. You feed
off the T crowd, and when you get that energy from them you want to give it back.
 
“And this artist village is really lovely – really green!”
 
SLAVES
Laurie Vincent (guitarist, vocals): “We played BBC Introducing last year. The vibes
were great.”
 
Isaac Holman (drums, vocals): “There wasn’t so many people to see us last year,
certainly compared to this year, but they were totally up for it. It was just a
completely different experience for us this year. Last year we dipped our toe in the
water.
 
Laurie: “We love this new festival site. I don’t need to compare it to anything to
say that it is lovely. Magical.”
 
Isaac: “I’d love to have a castle like Strathallan. Slaves Castle! Pull up the
drawbridge! We’d have a wing each and get someone to graffiti the outside of it. And
we’d have a moat, but a modern one – you can swim in it.”
 
Laurie: “Next year when we’re back headlining the main stage, we’ll be demanding to
stay in the castle as our dressing rom. Mate, that’d be so good.”
 
Isaac: “But we’re staying till 11pm tonight. Annie Mac’s invited us for drinks. How
weird is that? Surreal. Lovely lady.”
 
Laurie: “But to anyone who’s not been at T in the Park, I’d tell them: come, you get
the best crowds. They’re going for it, big-style!”
 
PRIDES
Callum Wiseman (guitarist): “I first came to T in the Park in 2003. I don’t think I
saw a single band. Yes, I was mostly in the campsite… honestly, it was my first time
out of Shetland.”
 
Lewis Gardiner (drummer): “That was my first time as well, but we never knew each
other.”
 
Stewart Brock (singer): “My first year was 2005, and it was with Louis, when we
played in our old band, Drive By Argument on the T Break Stage. I remember we got
there the night before and we didn’t know what we were doing, so we ended up taking
all our gear into the tent, and slept with all our gear, then the next day walked
into the T Break tent, through the main entrance, with all punters, carrying our
gear. But I think between us we’ve been here 20-odd times. And we played as Prides



two years ago on the T Break stage. And this year, our album is released today, so
this is like our album launch party.”
 
Callum: “T break has always been a great stepping stone for bands.”
 
Lewis: “We were comparing the riders you get on T Break and the Main Stage. T Break
– we got a case of Tennent’s, but it was warm. But today we had a case, it was cold,
and it was arranged nicely in a bucket, with ice. That’s when you know you’ve
arrived, when your Tennent’s is cold.”
 
Stewart: “When we got the word through that we were gonna be the first band on the
Main Stage at the new site, we were proper, proper chuffed. It’s like being a little
slice of history at the festival that we’ve all been at so many times. T in the Park
feels like our home turf, so it’s nice to be a part of it. And we love the new site
– just looking out from the Main Stage, how everything’s arranged is really cool and
makes sense.”
 
Lewis: “And it’s nice and leafy.”
 
Stewart: “It’s a beautiful site as well. We were just thinking earlier; who let us
in here? Who let this happen? It’s amazing! There’s a Slam Tent in this beautiful
countryside! It is incredible, and you obviously need a massive amount of support to
put on something like T, so more power to the people at Strathallan who’ve put this
on.
 
LOWER THAN ATLANTIS
Mike Duce (singer): “We were the first band on the Radio 1 stage today. It’s always
a funny one when you’re opening – it takes until you’re playing for people to go,
‘what’s going on here?’ and come over. But it was a lot better than I expected! You
can always rely on the Scottish crowd to go rowdy.
 
“We played T in the Park two years ago. It was alright – well, we as a band were
actually going through some difficult times. In fact we actually broke up that day.
But it wasn’t T that broke us! It was a whole multitude of things, and that gig was
particularly intense – we got off stage and were like well that’s it then, and
everyone was like, ‘yeah, cool.’ And my girlfriend at the time was from Edinburgh,
and I stayed at hers. And the next day I called my mum and said, ‘I’ve been in the
band for ten years, I think it’s time to call it a day.’ And I was expecting her to
say, ‘NO! You’re crazy!’ But instead she went: ‘Yeah, it’s probably for the best…’ I
was like, ‘oh for God’s sake! OK, that’s it then.’
 
“But then we decided against it, stuck together, and our last album has been the
most successful one to date. So it’s nice to be coming back to T on a high after
that last visit. So we’re gonna hang around and have a few beers.”
 
“And this new site is fantastic – they’ve kept the artists’ area as brilliant as it
was before.”
 
FUSE ODG
“Everywhere we go we bring our vibes – our positive vibes to the people. That’s
sunshine, that’s make-you-wanna-move vibes. So it doesn’t matter where we are, when
we’re on stage it’s New Africa – you’re gonna forget where you are when we’re on
stage.
 
“So we’re gonna christen this new place nicely, it’s never gonna be the same. Man, I
love the vibe here – I love when so many people can get together like this and it’s



all just good energy in the air. And with all the trees, obviously we’re connecting
with nature. If you’re not here connecting with nature, you’re connecting with
something fake.
 
“I’ve known ever since I was young that T in the Park has always been a platform
that to me is just so respected. I see all my favourite acts. So it’s a pleasure to
actually be in this position of being here – I used to watch the videos and see all
the different artists performing. There’s always such a broad range of artists at T
in the Park, and I love that they also provide that platform for up and coming
artist.
 
“And after my set today, I want to catch the vibes – you’re gonna see me running
around. Security is gonna try and stop me and I’ll be like, ‘no, I’m free, I’m with
nature!’”
 
RAE MORRIS
“I was at T in the Park last year, singing with Bombay Bicycle Club and Clean Bandit
– they happened to be on the same day, so I came up and did one song with each of
them. It was quite crazy to go on such a big stage, and the reaction was amazing.
Scottish people just have a great attitude to music. But that was a lot of pressure
– I didn’t want to mess up their gig! So if I mess up today it’s only my fault!
 
“Last year I didn’t go out the front at all – I felt a bit of a ponce for doing
that! – but this year I’ve been out already, so I’m really happy about that. And the
hills and trees vibe is fantastic. My parents live in the Lake District, so this is
my natural environment. I like to be around nature, and the backstage area is super-
nice with all the forest around it. And when you’re in the midst of nature like this
it gives you some perspective. You can tell what your position on the earth is!
 
“But you do get looked after really well backstage at T in the Park – the catering
is amazing. There isn’t another festival like it.”
 
KITTY, DAISY & LEWIS
Kitty Durham: “We’ve arrived so early that we can’t get in our dressing room, but
we’re just hanging about drinking lager – and the lager is nice and cold, so it’s
lovely.
 
Daisy Durham: “We did play T in the Park a couple of years ago, but we can’t
remember much about it. But what we’ve seen of this new site, the trees are lovely.
And our mum’s booked herself in for a haircut in the artists area, she’s going for a
Seventies-style. So she’s gonna come on stage with a new image. But our dad’s not
doing that – he’s bald.”
 
APACHE DARLING
Stefani Lawrence (singer): “We were the first band on the T Break Stage. It was so
amazing. I’ve wanted to play T in the Park for years, so to finally have the
opportunity was just fantastic.
 
Andrew Black (keyboards): “I think over a thousand bands applied to perform on the T
Break Stage this year – I think it’s been one of the biggest years because its grown
and grown in popularity – and they chose 16. So we were completely privileged and
touched that they wanted us to do it.
 
Stefani: “We’re unrepresented. We don’t have a label, we don’t have management. So
it’s a huge deal for an unsigned band that are doing it themselves.”
 



Andrew: “it’s really hard for new bands to get heard, and T Break is the first rung
on the ladder. You need that to grow. It’s fantastic that you can walk out and 200
people who maybe hadn’t heard us before are there to watch us.”
 
Stefani: “We came here in 2012 as punters and had a fantastic time.”
 
Andrew: “I played with another band that year, too, and the year after, then we came
as Apache Darling last year, just to introduce ourselves. We did an interview with
the Daily Record and said we were gonna play this year, and it came true. So if we
say right now that we’ll be on the main stage in 2016, that has to happen.”
 
Stefani: “And we love this new site. I love the trees – it feels like we’re in the
woods. And it’s also a little bit smaller – it’s quick to get around. It was so
straightforward getting from T Break to BBC Introducing to Main Stage to Radio 1.
It’s brilliantly compact.”
 
Andrew: “You feel like you’ve wandered into something that’s natural and real.
Rather than that sense of, ‘here’s a big field, good luck.”
 
Stefani: “And we’re staying here all weekend, and we’re gonna see some great local
bands: Vukovi, who are on BBC Introducing, from Kilmarnock. And Miaoux Miaoux who
are Glasgow-based. And The Van T’s from Glasgow on T Break on Sunday.”
 
Andrew: “We’ve met all these bands on the Glasgow scene, and we’re all friends and
see each other in rehearsal studios all the time. People on the scene generally do
help each other out, and it’s great that so many of them are getting a chance at T
in the Park. Tennent’s are great at looking after local and Scottish bands.”
 
LONELY THE BRAVE
Mark Trotter (guitarist): “We played last year, on the T Break Stage – that was an
amazing day, scorching sunshine. We were on the same stage this year, but quite a
bit later. It’s a great festival, and this new site is really nice.”
 
HECTOR BIZERK
Louie: “We’re headlining the Transmissions Stage tonight, our third time – we
started on BBC Introducing, then did T Break. To be honest I think we weren’t ready
that first time. We’d made a tune and put it on Soundcloud, and it got picked up by
Huw Stevens and Ally McRae. But we only had three or four songs and we got asked to
play T in the Park. So in hindsight we struggled a bit to cobble it together – we’d
only been a band for four months. But you’d never knock it back. Do you want to play
the biggest festival in Scotland? How can you say no. And even if your manager said,
‘nah, guys, you’re not ready’, you’d just get rid of him.
 
“But then we played the T Break Stage a couple of years later and we absolutely
rammed the tent. People knew all the words to our songs. It just felt genuine, a
real level up from what we’d done before.
 
“You play T in the Park and it’s a real good footing – especially internationally,
when you’re going to play in Europe and America. It gives your agent some clout –
here’s this band who’ve played this big festival in Scotland with a huge crowd. It
makes you feel like an authentic band. It means there’s a big buzz about it; it
says, ‘this band are serious.’”
 
“Glastonbury and Reading/Leeds now have tents for emerging acts. But I think the
idea started here, more than 20 years ago. And this new site looks great – it’s a
lot easier to access, everything seems a lot closer. And it feels magical – with a



castle!”


